

 MINUTES
February 3, 2009, 10:00am-12:00pm
	Present
	Kyle Carter, Beth Lofquist, Scott Higgins, Melissa Wargo, Brian Railsback, Michael Dougherty, Robert Kehrberg, Bob McMahan, Fred Hinson, Becky Kornegay, Wendy Ford, Linda Stanford, Marie Huff, Pat Brown, Carol Burton, AJ Grube, Tray Oquin, Ron Johnson


	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich


Announcements

	Pat
	Cynthia Bruce, Director for Military Education will be on campus tomorrow.  There is a luncheon by invitation only.


	AJ
	AJ brought Tray Oquin, new budget officer for Administration and Finance to meet the members of Council of Deans.  He asked the deans to look at their negative line items and encumbrances that go back.    Jeanine will be sending out an email prompting this.  




DISCUSSION

	Grade Appeal Policy (Linda)
	Linda distributed final draft for Council of Dean review.  Previously we have been overwhelmed with appeals even if there was no basis for an appeal.  This is an attempt to have matters dealt with at the lowest level, particularly dismissals that don’t have to do with grades.  Mary Ann Lochner suggested creating this for the undergraduate level since they already have on the graduate level.  Wendy asked how many of these cases come up.  Scott indicated 16-17 per year.  The goal is to make the process more efficient and provide students an opportunity to have their appeal heard in a timely manner.  Discussion ensued. 

The graduate team will be involved if an appeal involves a graduate student.  A student can be dismissed from a graduate program but not be dismissed from the graduate school – they may be eligible for another program.  The graduate school will work with the student as to their ability to proceed or not and may choose to dismiss the student from the graduate school based on the college decision.  This does not do away with the graduate appeals committee.

It was agreed to add a Step #7 - an appeal to the Provost level only if procedures had not been followed in the dean’s office.  The Provost office will redirect back to Step 2.    COD is also recommending the dissolution of the Academic Problems Committee.  Currently the catalog states that only a faculty member can change a grade.   COD recommended the deans also have the ability to change a grade.  COD agreed to move forward with the policy, elimination of above committee and change in statement regarding change of grade.



	Action Item
	Linda will make the above changes to the document and forward to Beth.  Beth will take it before the Academic Policy and Review Council.


	COACHE Results and Award (Melissa)
	Melissa handed out results.  Linda was first, with Michael as a close second.  Wendy was most improved.



	Communicating Budget Woes to Students (Carol)
	We have been hearing concern from students regarding the budget and there has been no official statement to them.  We will be sending a series of emails jointly from Academic Affairs and Student Affairs to tell them what may be happening.  We are providing them with indicators of what they may see in the future and also will set up a blog through Student Affairs for students to comment.  If COD has any suggestions feel free to contact Carol and Sam.  
Michael asked how the faculty will know we are doing this.  Often questions about students being informed comes from faculty.  Is there a way the university community can be informed about this strategy?  The chancellor will be including this in an update and the Provost Office will send something out as well.  Robert has scheduling meetings with student advisory councils – should he go ahead with this or pause?  Kyle said to go forth.  
Linda asked if Kyle will be meeting with SGA.  Sam meets with them regularly and plans to address the budget with them.  Kyle is happy to attend as well.  Carol is meeting with a large group of students this evening.  Scott has met with the graduate student association.  Carol, Fred, Sam and Kyle meet routinely to discuss student retention issues and will discuss this again.



	Establishing the Distance Learning Task Force (Kyle)
	We need to clarify role of Distance Learning within the academic enterprise as deans have transitioned to a different role.  We are coming to conclusion on policy #42 – the role of Educational Outreach.  We have concluded this is not a policy but a description of the function of the unit.  We will bring back a draft to COD.  Scott followed with one describing function of graduate school.  We have agreed to make those APR’s.   Discussion ensued.

We have about 10% of student hour production coming from Distance Learning.  One outcome of the task force is managing roles and relationships between deans and Distance Learning.   Pat would like to conduct a comprehensive assessment of Distance Learning, as she has fundamental concerns about the integrity of what we are doing.  


	Action Item
	It was agreed to add this to the COD Workday agenda as the primary topic for the day.  We can then categorize the list which will hopefully lead us to next steps.  Pat will draft a memo to send to deans in preparation for the workday for deans to use in their discussions within their colleges – issues related to programs, processes, support, budget, etc.  Deans will request a list of issues from department heads and send these to Pat.  



	Establishing the Master’s Degree Task Force
	When doing an analysis of programs we indicated the need to look at master’s degrees programs as well.  The outcome of the task force is possible elimination of programs.  Charge – we have too many masters programs, resources are scattered and diffused.  We need to take a hard look for quality of the future, not just productivity, as resource may be an issue.  Discussion ensued.  



	Action Item
	Scott will convene a subgroup of deans (Linda, Robert, Wendy and Michael) to establish criteria and bring that information back to COD.  Academic deans will select one nominee from their colleges and submit these names to Anne by Wednesday, February 11.  The nominee does not have to be on the graduate council.  Nominees should be independent thinking individuals who can make hard decisions.  Michael recommended having Melissa or a representative from her office due to experience with program review, data issues, etc.  The timeline is to start this semester with a goal of finishing this semester.  Scott will drive this process. 




REPORTS AND UPDATES

	Update from Task Force on Advising (David Goss)
	David Goss provided an update on the Advisement Task Force which began in October.  He distributed a handout for COD review.  Fred and David have met with each college and requested early questions and support.  The task force members have gathered current processes and general perceptions and are moving to address some of those items.    They have established a password protected Wiki website that allows the task force members to post documents, begin and contribute to threaded conversations, etc. when not meeting in person.
The task force has come to an understanding as to what academic advising means which may require different skill sets and time frames.  The task force has started with the goal of creating an  initial definition of advising that links to the QEP, the institutional mission, identification of an intentional process, that is visionary, clear, concise, easy to communicate, and one that everybody understands.  The next steps will be conducting focus groups to get feedback.  The task force will go back and look at the advisement model that was created a few years ago and look at other items tied to the process.  
Q:  What is the scope of the task force – graduate, undergraduate, residential, etc?
A:  We are focused primarily on residential undergraduate, then will reach out to Distance Learning and ultimately to graduate programs (do function differently).  

Q:  What are timelines for task force?
A:  We plan to have some sort of report by the end of the semester with the goal of getting some specific things accomplished by end of term.  But work will continue beyond that deadline.  We are looking at a culture shift which will take more time beyond the end of the term.

Q:  What do you mean by culture shift?

A:  What people think advising is, in different areas is different.  Their approach is different.  We want people to look at it differently and that may create some culture shift in some areas.  If the way things are have to change, that is a culture shift.

Q:  Do you think it is possible to shift the advising model?

A:  Yes.  Everything is being looked at--what is working, what isn’t, what needs to be tweaked or changed.  That is why the end of the timeline is a moving target.  We are looking to find ways to create balance in the administrative processes that are part of advisement and building relationships with students.  



	Review of Task List (Kyle)
	Kyle has asked Beth to work with Melissa to establish a standard survey form for evaluation of deans and department heads.  Beth will bring it back to COD.  

We still have to come up with a E&T distribution fund model.  
Wendy coming along on SCH task force.  
Bob has a draft from the Merit task force.
The Work Study task force is to be expanded to student employment.  Brian is going to come up with recommendations and will provide COD with updates.  

COD discussed purchase requests/order reviews.  Money saved will be used for payouts and reversions.  The deans will take responsibility and remove  the requirement to come through the Provost Office.  




c:  Terry Welch
